Town Of Crawford

P.O. Box 56 * Crawford, Co. 81415-0056 * (970)921-4725 * Fax (970)921-4726

 Town Council Meeting 

August 2, 2017 Wednesday 7:00 PM 
Meeting Minutes
Meeting called to order by Mayor Wanda Gofforth 7:00
Pledge of Allegiance

Roll Call – All in attendance

Approval of Agenda Hetty Todd makes a motion that we approve the agenda, John Paton 2nds the motion and all approve

Announcements - None

Public Non Agenda Items
NF Recreation – Ms. Cambria explained to the council that they NF Recreation is working on a plan to build baseball fields for the valley so that families can be in one location to watch children of all ages play in one location.  They ask the Board and the citizens of Crawford to go to northforkrecreation.com and fill out the survey.  They have applied for a GOCO grant and they have the 15% matching funds and will need the other 10% in-kind, or donations.  Public input is welcome.  Go to northforkrecreation.com

Nathan Sponsellor had asked Bruce if the town could install or change the light near his bed n breakfast.  Bruce will see if DMEA has any ideas on how to make the lite safe for public but less light at Nathans home.  Bruce will let council know what he finds out.

New Business

Review New Council applications – Jeff Peed was the only one that turned in a letter of interest.  Hetty Todd made a motion to have Jeff Peed fill the vacant seat on the council.  Chris Johnson seconds the motion.  All Approve.
Kathy Welt ask for a letter of support to Governor Hickenlooper for Mountain Coal Company’s application submitted to the BLM for renewal of a reduction in royalty rate from 8% to 5% for small areas of coal in federal coal leases.  Chris Johnson makes a motion that we send Governor Hickenlooper to reduce the royalty rate from 8% to 5% for small areas of coal in the federal coal leases.  John Paton seconds the motion.  All approve

John Paton makes a motion to renew the lease with the American Legion.   Hetty Todd Seconds the motion.  All Approve.  See attached lease.  (signed Lease is filed in the filing cabinet(1) under American Legion)  
Mad Dog Liquor License – Sheriff’s office recommends that the Town of Crawford approve liquor license renewal.  Chriss Watters makes a motion that the town approve the renewal of the Mad Dog Liquor License Renewal Mike Tiedeman seconds the motion.  All approve.

Regular Business
Marijuana Ordinance – Town will discuss this further at a work session

Peaches RV Park Resolution Council has table this until the August 16th meeting per the request of Carl Pages attorney Michael King.  Chris Johnson makes a motion to suspend this regular meeting until August 16, 2017 to finalize it after Town attorney Jim Brown and Michael King can discuss the matter further.  Hetty Todd seconds the motion.  All Approve.

John Paton makes a motion that the board of trustees approve the minutes as written for July 12th, 2017 meeting.  Hetty Todd seconds the motion.  All Approve

John Paton makes a motion to approve the bills and disbursements.  Hetty Todd seconds the motion.  All Approve.

Town Attorney Jim Brown discusses with the council that he would check into codifying the ordinances Also, Jim Brown would like to continue to be the towns attorney until April of 2018.  And then the town will appoint an attorney at the time of the appointment of positions after election.  John Paton makes a motion that Attorney Jim Brown continues to be the town attorney until 2018.  Hetty Todd seconds the motion.  All Approve.
Public Works Report

Bruce removed Duckweed for ponds.

Water is 30-40% above normal for this time of year.

He tested for lead and copper/ results well below standards

Currently working on Hydrant maintenance
County was up patching on A, B and Fir Avenue and school parking lot.  County has postponed the school parking lot; they are waiting to see how much the school district is going to pay.
Chip seal next couple weeks, not sure of exact date.
Speed limit signs are here and they will get them put out. 

Cirsa and engineer are schedule to check out the sink faucet that flooded the building.  

Mike Tiedeman asks why the school has not been watering the grass after the water was fixed.  They suggested that we talk to Karen Gibson at the school district, that the town went out of their way to get the water running and they haven’t been watering the grass.  
Jeff Peed thanked the council for allowing him to serve.

John Paton welcomes Jeff Peed to the council.

Cally – announced that she is working on the conversion and the billing section is working.  She will be working with Randy Fischer to get the accounting in QuickBooks straightened out before she moves the money to the new system.  

Wanda announces that we will work on the marijuana ordinance at the work session.   We need to start working on the Mill Levy education.  We will reconvene this meeting to discuss the Peaches RV resolution.  
Meeting Suspended at 9:15
